

RAFFLES GIRLS' PRIMARY SCHOOL

21 Hillcrest Road, Singapore 289072. Tel: 64684377 Fax: 6469 2024

RGPS/N25/P1/016

1 October 2025

Dear Parents/Guardian

2025 P1 OCTOBER CIRCULARS

Children's Day will be celebrated on Thursday, 2 October at school and Friday, 3 October will be a school holiday.

Extending our warmest wishes to all who are celebrating Deepavali. May the festival of lights bring you happiness, health and prosperity. Happy Deepavali!

In this set of circulars, you will find the information on the following programmes. Please refer to the table below for a list of circulars which you will be receiving. We seek your cooperation to follow up accordingly and adhere to the submission dates.

If you require any clarifications, you may contact the General Office at 6468 4377 or email the teacher-in-charge as indicated accordingly.

S/N	Item	Remarks
1	Road Safety Advisory	-
2	Invitation to P1 Aesthetics Showcase 2025	-

Thank you.

Your Partner in Education Mrs Elaine Quek Principal

1. Road Safety Advisory

Recently, we have received an increasing number of complaints from residents who live in the vicinity of the school. They have expressed their concerns about parents/guardian parking and waiting for or dropping off their children/wards along Hillcrest Road, Watten Rise and Watten Drive during drop-off and pick-up times. As a result, residents have experienced difficulties leaving their homes to carry out their usual activities. One resident reported that a parent had parked in front of her gate and became confrontational when requested to move.

Our school has always advocated the values of gratitude and graciousness to our girls, and we hope that parents/guardian can support the school's efforts by being good role models. Please understand that any form of harassment, threatening behaviour, or aggression towards residents or other road users is unacceptable and will not be tolerated.

We would like to remind parents/guardian to arrive at the school at the designated dismissal times to pick your children/ward up. Arriving early and parking along the narrow estate roads lead to congestion and cause inconvenience to residents and other road users, whilst posing significant danger to motorists and pedestrians. We also ask that you park your vehicles responsibly and observe parking and traffic regulations in the vicinity of the school, especially during drop-off and pick-up timings. Parking in a manner that causes inconvenience to residents and other road users is particularly problematic, as residents may need to leave their homes urgently. Should there be an emergency incident during that period, residents will not be able to seek help quickly.

As highlighted in our previous notification, PUB commenced drainage improvement works along Hillcrest Road on 2 June 2025. The works are expected to be completed by the end of 2025. During this period of roadworks, road obstructions put children and residents at increased risk. We would like to remind motorists to drive safely and slowly during this period of ongoing roadworks, while being more vigilant.

We seek your cooperation in practising good driving habits to safeguard the wellbeing of residents, students, and the wider community, as RGPS takes the safety of its students and neighbours seriously. A safe and respectful environment will make this community a pleasant place for all residents to live in and for students to learn.

Please forward this notification to your family members who help you to drop off or pick up your children/ward. Thank you for your partnership.

2. <u>Invitation to P1 Aesthetics Showcase 2025</u>

As part of the school's effort to develop each student holistically and to provide opportunities and platforms for the students to perform, the music teachers have been working with the P1 students to put up a musical performance at the Performing Arts Theatre. A few RGPS Got Talent performances will also be showcased during the P1 Aesthetics Showcase.

We are pleased to invite you to the Aesthetics Showcase.

The details of the performances are as follows:

Venue: Performing Arts Theatre (PARTs, Blk F, Level 3)

Class	Date	Time	Door opens@
1A, 1B & 1C	4 November 2025	9.30 am – 10.30 am	9.15 am
1D, 1E & 1F	4 November 2025	11.30 am – 12.30 pm	11.15 am
1G, 1H & 1I	5 November 2025	9.30 am – 10.30 am	9.15 am

Due to seating limitations, please note that there is a maximum of **2 guests per student**. Please also note that parking within school premises is strictly not allowed. Do take the public transport or park at Greenwood or along Watten Drive. We seek the cooperation of all parents/guardians to exercise due care and adhere to the traffic and parking rules at all times so as not to cause obstruction and inconvenience to other road users and residents.

We look forward to having you join us at the Aesthetics Showcase.